To: Academic Affairs

From: Committee on Academic Programs (CAP)

Re: Recommendation for Program Closure in the School of Education 

Date: July 8, 2010

In March of 2010 Dr. Bill Behre, The Dean of the School of Education recommended closing the Masters Program in Educational Technology.  CAP has reviewed Dean Behre’s recommendation and the responses of the departments.  We have met with Amy Dell, Coordinator of the Program, to discuss the department’s position.  CAP has carefully reviewed this recommendation and in our analysis we have considered the 8 criteria outlined in the College’s Policy on Program Closure.  After much consideration we offer the following response:

Masters in Educational Technology




Concur with the recommendation

Given the absence of departmental support for the program, we agreed with Dean Behre’s recommendation to close this program.  However, we requested that the department submit a more detailed response that addresses the concerns raised during the meeting with the Program Coordinator and that includes a department consensus to the recommendation for closure.  This was done via email.  CAP also would like to note that Educational Technology is an interdisciplinary field for which there seems to be a need.  Therefore, we invite other constituencies in the college to consider the need for such a program.
